OPSTF Report to ROS
The Operations and Planning Synchronization Task Force met on March 28.  There were twelve attendees.  The TF members reviewed the Charter and discussed the ranking of the fourteen issues.  Based on the discussion, the OPSTF recommends that:

A. The Top Three issues the TF should work on first are:
1. Appropriate load levels to consider in planning studies.

2. Long-term unavailability of autotransformers.

3. Generator unit unavailability and modeling issues.

B. The following issues should be re-assigned to the PLWG.
(3f)Consider LTSA results in determination of Five Year Transmission Plan projects.

(12a)Develop future year seasonal cases in DSB.

(12b)Consider modifying DSB structure from years 1,2,3,4 and 5 to years 1,2,3,5 and 7.

(14)Aged infrastructure, maintenance, and storm hardening considerations-

The OPSTF needs attendees with System Operations experience so the issues can be discussed from both viewpoints: Operations and Planning.
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